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Another academic year has passed and the University of Illinois at Chicago’s College of 
Medicine and its Continuing Medical Education (CME) program continues to provide 
guidance and support to activities attended by local, regional, and national and 
international attendees alike.  During the 2015-16 academic year, the UIC program 
approved 31 total activities and 832 instructional hours certified for AMA PRA Category 
1 credit™, which is a decrease from the previous year; however, during the 2014-15 
academic year, the UIC CME program provided Regularly Scheduled Conference (RSS) 
activities two-year approvals to increase efficiency and streamline CME and 
departmental processes.  That said, there are a total of 45 RSS activities and 25 
episodic ones, four of which were jointly provided with outside institutions. 

For Chicago CME accredited activities approved this past academic year, a total 3,124 
physicians and 1,204 non-physicians attended.  More than 800 physicians attended 
episodic activities, which demonstrates strong outreach and participation among 
physicians in these programs.  In addition, Regularly Scheduled Conferences offered 
more than 2,000 contact hours for attendees.   

The Chicago campus continues to manage activities from the Rockford campus, 
however, Chicago did not support any programming from Rockford this past year.  
Nevertheless, Chicago continues to provide an additional outlet for CME to its northwest 
neighbor.  

In December 2015, the Chicago CME Coordinator left the CME office for a new job 
opportunity having spent two years at the Chicago campus driving new programs, 
restructuring a more effective and efficient CME program via marketing and enhancing 
ways to track data and records, among other improvements and accomplishments.  As 
such, the Chicago CME campus was without a program coordinator between January 
and March 2016.  Having replaced the previous coordinator this past March, the 
Chicago campus has resumed offering CME and supporting accreditation efforts for 
previous, current, and future activities. 

Taking the leadership and desire created the previous two years to facilitate a more 
productive and responsive environment toward CME and the medical community at the 
Chicago campus, the CME office added a graduate assistant to help with processing of 
accreditation materials, including certificates, letters, and transcripts.   

As indicated in last year’s annual report, all three CME sites (Chicago, Peoria, Urbana) 
continue to work with the Center for the Advancement of Distance Education (CADE) to 
redevelop the eCME system, which is an online application and database management 
system used by the CME sites to monitor CME activities.  This is system is a critical 



component to CME as it enables each site to maintain and review activities while 
allowing activity directors and administrators from activities to upload required reports 
and supporting documentation.  Now in demo-mode, the revamped eCME system will 
provide several key improvements that will bolster user function, including a feature 
that lets users to access and print their own certificates and/or transcripts.   

In addition to the near completion of the rebuilt eCME system, the CME office has made 
several other key changes that will ensure it continues to provide accurate and 
adequate records reporting to physicians and non-physicians alike.  The CME office has 
used an in-house database since 1991 to manage and retain all Chicago-based CME 
records and since May has worked to remove duplicate entries and errant reporting so 
that accreditation materials and transcripts will be accurate.  

Moving forward into this next academic year, the CME office will have the ability to offer 
significant functional improvements via the new eCME system; it will also market the 
program to acquire new CME activities.  With adequate staffing, the office will have the 
capacity to respond to and review and communicate with activity directors and 
administrators to process CME applications.  Last, efforts are underway to revamp the 
existing CME website, allowing easier accessibility and navigation and improved 
content.   


